
NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT 
Minutes of the Board of Commissioners 

      Patrick Kiniry Melissa Colburn Celeste Aumand 
Office Tel: 603-445-2453 

 
Date January 12, 2021 

 
Commissioners:    Patrick Kiniry, Melissa Colburn, Celeste Aumand 
 
Attendees:  Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water 
Present on Zoom: Cheryl Mayberry; Samuel Kenney: Jeff 
Commissioner’s Meeting called to order at 7:04 pm, January 05, 2021. 
 
Minutes of January 05, 2021 .approved by Motion from Com Aumand, seconded by Com. 
Colburn. Three in favor. 
 
Zoom Meeting with Weston & Sampson started at 7:02 pm. 
This was a review of the Design proposal and was a question and answer session. 
Bob asked about the water heater in the WTB, which currently is not working. 
Cheryl noted that the report had a couple of typos, one being the amount of money, which should 
read $700,000. 
Treating the water with Potassium Permanganate and Chlorine was reviewed.  Samuel noted that 
only Potassium Permanganate would be needed and no Chlorine. 
GAC was reviewed. 
Patrick noted that during the testing period there were several of brown water and staining from 
residents.   Samuel suggested increasing the Pot. Perm. Slightly for a couple of days and if it 
doesn’t clear up, to increase a little more. 
It was decided that there should be a Zoom meeting at least once a month. 
Zoom meeting ended at 7:38 pm 
 
Regular meeting resumed at 7:39 pm. 
 
 
FIRE:  
Chief turned in a pay increase for Randy Rumrill. 
Discussed a request from Dan’s Max Saver, Charlestown for payment of $57.90 for a purchase 
made back on April 2, 2020.  After checking it was decided that the individual who picked up the 
order and was reimbursed for the amount of purchase, had not actually paid Dan’s Max Saver.  A 
check has been cut for Dan’s Max Saver.  Chief Crawford will discuss with the individual 
involved. 
Over the weekend the Fire Department stripped the equipment/gear from the two vehicles being 
replaced and mapped out how to load the new truck. 
Still waiting to hear on a tentative delivery date of the new vehicle. 
Chief is getting three quotes for new tires for Engine#2. 
Chief has finalized the Department’s 2021 budget at $102,000. 



Chief discussed driver certifications.  Several members are qualified drivers, except for the 
pumping portion. 
 
WATER:   
Bob has been notified that the Sewer Pump Station continues to have problems.  Patrick noted 
that the pumps were about 35 years old and that Ms. Mayberry advised that they were looking 
into a grant to replace them. 
Bob will switch to Well#508 and adjust the potassium permanganate. 
 
MISC: 
Com Kiniry thanked the NW Fire Department for helping to distribute the Water Violation 
notices on Sunday. 
 
Mrs. Brady called about the street light at the corner of Brady and Birch being out.  With the 
recent string of burglaries, she would like it replaced.  Com Kiniry will contact the Town. 
 
Email from VHB looking for information on 1,4-Dioxane and Trojan UV Systems.  Patrick will 
forward the Email to Weston & Sampson. 
 
Request from Fall Mountain Regional School regarding continuation of the Spirit of North 
Walpole Community Scholarship.   Reply will be sent. 
 
Commissioners received a Certified Letter from Len-Tex Corporation requesting copies of 
Commissioners Meeting Minutes since November 01, 2020 and any Zoning Permits issued to 
Greg Gay since September 1, 2020.  Material will be gathered and mailed. 
 
Motion by Com Colburn, seconded by Com Kiniry to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 pm, 
three in favor.  
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:45 PM. 
     ______________________________________ 
     Respectfully Submitted, 
     William H. Moses 
---------------------------------------- 
Patrick Kiniry, Chair 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Melissa Colburn 
 
----------------------------------------- 
Celeste Aumand. 
 
Note:  These are UNAPPROVED minutes.  Any Corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next 
Commissioner’s Meeting. 
 
The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, 

religion, age, disability, and marital or family status. 



The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer. 
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